
Memorandum 

 

April 25, 1997 

 

 

TO:   Douglas Horne 

Jeremy Gunn 

 

FROM:  Joseph Masih 

cc:   Christopher Barger 

 

SUBJECT: DIA SF-135s   

 

 

During my initial review of the DIA SF-135s I highlighted the accessions most releveant to the JFK 

Act. 

 

I based my search on the following criteria: Time frame, series description and size of the accession. 

My use of the latter was only considered when an accession covered a time frame of over ten years or 

the accession description was so vague and the size inordinately large that a search would be time 

consuming and possibly reveal little to nothing in the way of assassination records. 

 

I have divided the accessions into three categories with the first being the most targeted search, likely 

to reveal records and consuming little time. The second and third being progressively broader 

searches, likely to uncover fewer records. 

 

Category 1 

 

Acession #   Series Description   Year(s) Size (boxes) 

373-61A2056   Naval Attache Reports ONI  50-59  1 

373-66A3216   Army Intelligence Reports  63  1 

373-66A3674   Navy Intelligence Reports ONI 63  1 

 

Category 2 

 

373-66B3527   AirForce Intelligence Reports 63  24 

373-66C3527   AirForce Intelligence Reports 63  40 

373-79-0049   Correspondence   62-65  1 

 

Category 3 

 



373-84-0089 A  Intelligence Report   61-73  4 

373-84-0089 C  Intelligence Report   61-73  2 

 

Category 3 (continued) 

Accession #   Series Description   Year(s) Size (boxes) 

 

373-84-0089 E  Intelligence Report   61-73  2 

373-84-0089 G  Intelligence Report   61-73  2 

373-84-0089 I   Intelligence Report   61-73  1 

373-84-0089 K  Intelligence Report   61-73  1 

373-84-0089 M  Intelligence Report   61-73  5 

373-84C0089 A  Intelligence Report   61-73  7 

373-86-0080   Intelligence Report   61-75  1 

 

While the Air force Intelligence Reports listed in Category 2 are large they do, however, cover the 

appropriate year. In order to focus the search in this category, we should provide specific topics for 

DIA to aid their search. 

 

Finally, given the current status of DIA’s compliance with the JFK act, ARRB should present a 

coherent plan to facilitate their future search. The most opportune time would be our as yet 

unscheduled, upcoming meeting in early May. 

 


